
 

 

 
 

June 4 
 

Take Joy 
 

Rev. Don Garrett 
 

Religions talk a lot about 

“joy”.  Why don’t we have 

more of it? 

 
June 11 
 

Flower Communion & 

Bridging 
 

Rev. Don Garrett 
 

We’ll combine our graduating 

senior recognition with our 

annual flower communion in 

preparation for our Annual 

Congregational Meeting. 

Please bring a flower to 

share. 

 
June 18 
 

Zest 
Rev. Don Garrett 
 

We’ll explore our worship 

theme of “Zest” with a service 

of delight. 

 
June 25 
 

Thoughts on Entering 

This Refulgent Summer 
 

Robin Capoor 
 

We’ll reflect upon the reasons 

Ralph Waldo Emerson 

remains important for 

Unitarian Universalists 

seeking truth and meaning as 

we encourage one another in 

spiritual growth.   

June 2017 

 

 

Don Sense – by Rev. Don Garrett  
 

Our Theme for June:  

What Does It Mean to be a Community of Joy? 

“In my own worst seasons I’ve come back from the colorless world of 
despair by forcing myself to look hard, for a long time, at a single 
glorious thing: a flame of red geranium outside my bedroom window. 
And then another: my daughter in a yellow dress. And another: the 
perfect outline of a full, dark sphere behind the crescent moon. Until I 
learned to be in love with my life again. Like a stroke victim retraining 
new parts of the brain to grasp lost skills, I have taught myself joy, over 
and over again.” – Barbara Kingsolver 

Be careful this month. Our theme of joy is deceptive. One could easily see this 
is a way to end the year “on a light note.” But there’s deep work for us to do 
with this topic. 
 There have been many religious perspectives that begin with the idea 
that this world is broken, a place of misery and pain, toil and struggle. We are 
told that our job is to survive it, indeed transcend it, through sacrifice, 
confession of our own brokenness, and an industrious “Protestant work 
ethic.” Joy is reserved for a time far off and found in a heaven granted to 
those who earn it. 
 And yet there are others – Unitarians Universalist included – that just 
don’t see it this way. They look out, and like the God of Genesis, their 
response is “behold, it is good!” The “problem” according to this spiritual 
view lies not so much in a fallen, irredeemable world but with our limited 
perspective. Heaven, as our UU forbearers argued, is right here on earth; our 
job is to see it and take pleasure in it. And far from being indulgent or 
seductive, this “work” of pleasure and delight is the key to humanizing us. As 
Barbara Kingsolver’s words suggest, joy has the power to transform us.  

(continued on page 2) 
 
 
 

Pastoral Care Hotline 
In order to better serve our members and friends, the Rev. Robin Capoor has 
volunteered to serve as a clearinghouse for pastoral care concerns. She will 
work with Rev. Garrett and others to ensure that every need is cared for. Just 
give her a call at 973-632-3211 or email her at robincapoor@msn.com. 

mailto:robincapoor@msn.com
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
I want my last column as President of the 

UUCLV Board of Trustees to look to the 

future with hope. Next year, beginning on 

1 July 2017, Cease Blocker, the current 

Vice-President, will become the 

President. I will continue on the Board as 

Past President, and the congregation will elect a new 

Vice-President at the Annual Meeting on June 11th. Both 

personally and on behalf of the entire congregation, I 

extend sincere thanks to the two members who will be 

leaving the Board after June: Past President Ellen Bell 

and At-Large member Tom Zimmerman.  

 The Board also had a significant challenge with 

resignations this year. Special thanks to Board 

members Sarah Carlson, Chris Davis, and Tom Repasch 

for stepping in to fill vacancies. 

 As with most years, 2016-2017 was filled with both 

promises and challenges. Perhaps our greatest 

challenge was operating the entire year with a deficit 

budget. We have done it before, and will, most likely, 

have to do it again. However, I’m proud that your 

Finance Committee and Board of Trustees will 

recommend a balanced budget for 2017-2018 at the 

Annual Meeting. 

 The Board also spent much time this year looking 

forward with hope, as we began what, we anticipate, 

will be a Transformational Planning process to 

strengthen our congregation’s covenantal behavior and 

guide the UUCLV for the next 3-5 years. The Board has 

also been busy this past year with other business of the 

church, including adopting new policies, attending 

various workshops throughout the year, and 

developing our response to the UUA’s call to action 

centered on hiring practices within the denomination. 

You can read about all of the activities of both the 

Board and the Transformational Planning Team in the 

compilation of committee annual reports that will be 

available at the Annual Meeting. 

 On a personal note, my sincere thanks to the 

congregation for the confidence you showed in me by 

voting me onto the Board’s 3-year “leadership 

track” (Vice-President, President, Past President).  I 

hope my year as President was worthy of your trust, 

and please know that I will work to continue earning 

that trust next year as your Past President. 
 

-- Peace and Love,  Bob 

DonSense  (continued from page 1) 
 

With “one, long, holy stare at a single glorious 
thing,” we are suddenly re-connected. Balance is 
restored. We see the world not simply as brutish, 
broken and dangerous, but also as gentle, 
surprising and woven through with a Love that 
will not let us go. This simple act of sacred staring 
is not about distraction. It’s about achieving a 
wider view. It’s about stepping back and seeing it 
all as a gift. When we feel joy, we don’t simply feel 
delight in one tiny piece of the world; we feel 
welcomed back in – connected once again to the 
whole. 
 In this sense, as many have said, the opposite 
of joy is not sadness, but isolation and 
disconnection. Joy doesn’t just make us feel 
happy; It restores relationship. And not just 
relationship to the world, but also to the Divine. 
Theologian John Cobb describes God as “the all of 
everything.” Joy places us within that whole not 
outside it. In this way, the experience of joy is very 
much also the experience of God.  
 So, friends, are you ready for that? Are you 
ready to be welcomed back in? If so, look around. 
There are dozens of “glorious things” inviting you 
to return.  
  See you in church. 

   – Don 
 

 

The UU-Link is published and mailed monthly,  
and is also available on our website. 

 
 

The Unitarian Universalist Church  
of the Lehigh Valley 

 

424 Center Street, Bethlehem PA 18018 
Office Phone:  610-866-7652 

 

The Minister:     minister@uuclvpa.org 

Office Email:     uuclv@uuclvpa.org 

The Sexton:  sexton@uuclvpa.org 

Cleaning:         sparkle@uuclvpa.org 

Religious Educ:     lec@uuclvpa.org 

The Link email:     thelink@uuclvpa.org 

The eNews:     uuclvnews@uuclvpa.org 

Sunday Bulletin & OOS:    sunday@uuclvpa.org 
 

We’re on the web at www. uuclvpa.org 
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JUNE BREAKFAST FORUM  

 

 

 

June 4 

Cari Poole, Facilitator 
 

Host David Pogue explains in this PBS 

documentary how batteries work including the 

lithium-ion batteries and shares his quest to find 

the perfect battery for phones, cars, solar and 

wind for a greener future. Might the lowly battery 

be the breakthrough technology that changes 

everything? 

 
June 11 

Universalism 1600-1860 
Cease Blocker, Presenter 
 

This film explores the development of 

Universalism from a German and English 

movement to an established and flourishing 

American religion. Some of the leaders who 

helped expand it are John Murray, Elhanan 

Winchester and Hosea Ballou. This is Part 4 of 6 

DVD Series.   

 
June 18 
 

Inviting Vegan Foods and Prducts 

Into Our Lives 
Annette Carpien, Presenter 
 

Why might we want to make small or big 

changes to our diet and to the animal-based 

products we buy. Learn from a hierarchy of most 

cruel to most humane. How to make the right 

choices for you and your family, for animals, for 

society and for the planet. 

 
June 25 
 

Vietnam Today 
Doug Heath, Professor of Geography, 

Moravian College & NCC, Presenter 
 
 

Doug recently completed a two-and-a-half week 

trip to three regions of Vietnam. Along with 

beautiful photos of the land and people, his 

travelog includes commentary on the political, 

economic, social and environmental conditions in 

Vietnam today and the historical changes that 

produced them.  
 

 

PROPOSED BUDGET FOR 2017-18 

The right-hand column of the table below summarizes the 

proposed budget for 2017-18, as adopted by the Board.  For 

comparison, the current year's budget and "actuals" through May 

21 are  in the columns to the left.  More detail on the proposed 

2017-18 budget will be presented at the June 11 Annual Meeting. 

  
$ Budget 
2016-17 

$ Actual 2016-17           
(to May 21) 

$ Proposed  
Budget 2017-18 

INCOME:       
Pledges 218,700 202,500 223,100 

Rentals 36,000 42,500 43,400 

Plate 10,000 9,900 10,000 

Fundraising 26,000 20,900 24,000 

Other 17,700 16,400 17,400 

TOTAL INCOME 308,400 292,200 317,900 

        

EXPENSE:       

Personnel       

  Minister 87,800 78,500 92,800 

  Admin 36,400 31,400 35,600 

  DLRE 36,200 32,500 36,300 

  Sexton 9,100 8,200 9,300 

  Music Dir 12,500 10,800 12,700 

  Custodian 18,200 17,400 19,600 

  Grp ins+WC 4,800 4,700 5,100 

    Sub-total 205,000 183,500 211,400 

Office 14,100 14,400 12,900 

Financial       

  Debt service 23,000 17,700 21,500 

  Other 3,600 3,300 3,400 

    Sub-total 26,300 21,000 24,900 

Bldg       

  Utilities 14,300 14,100 14,000 

  Maint/upkp 18,300 17,300 19,100 

  Insurance 8,800 6,900 8,000 

  Rental-related 2,500 3,300 2,900 

    Sub-total 43,900 41,600 44,000 

Programs       

  Worship 6,600 4,000 2,600 

  RE 2,500 2,100 2,100 

  Communication 1,200 700 2,700 

  Child care 2,000 1,000 1,500 

  Other 8,700 8,300 6,700 

    Sub-total 21,000 16,100 15,600 

UUA/CER 9,300 18,700 9,100 

TOTAL EXPENSE 319,600 295,300 317,900 

        

Deficit (transfer 
from Reserves) 

11,500 3,100 0 
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FROM THE LIFESPAN  
EDUCATION COORDINATOR  

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION (RE)  

FOR CHILDREN & YOUTH 
 
 
 

The religious education semester has finished! Three of 

our seniors are graduating and will bridge into 

adulthood on June 11th. Six middle schoolers completed 

the Our Whole Lives program. The 5th and 6th grade 

class enjoyed talking about and acting out ethical 

dilemmas in the Amazing Grace class. The primary and 

elementary grade class learned about and celebrated 

Holidays and Holy Days around the world. Thanks to our 

team of volunteers for making it a successful year.  

There will be a more tangible thank-you for RE 

volunteers at our annual RE volunteer appreciation 

breakfast on Sunday morning, June 4 at 9:00 in the 

gymnasium. Right after the breakfast the preK through 

6th grade classes will celebrate the end of the year in the 

gym for songs, games, snacks. The Our Whole Class will 

have one last class I room 306 and celebrate their 

completion. The following Sunday, June 11th, is full of 

activities. The annual flower communion and senior 

class bridging ceremony will fill the service, followed by 

the annual congregational meeting. Sunday June 18 is 

the start of our summer religious education program for 

primary and elementary age students.  
 

Summer Magic:  Hogwarts Sunday School 

program using UU Principles 
 

Each class, we’ll view a snippet of one of the Harry 

Potter films that relates to a UU principle. In lesson 1, 

children will travel to Diagon Alley, The wizards’ version 

of a “shopping mall”.  Instead of buying their magic 

supplies, they will make them. Each child will decorate 

their own wand, cape, book and quill. Lesson 2 uses the 

sorting ceremony to teach about the Inherent Worth and 

Dignity of all people.   

 The RE committee looks forward to a fun summer of 

Harry Potter magic and learning. 
 

In faith,  Jansen Wendell,  

Director of Lifespan Religious Education 

(lec@uuclvpa.org) 

 
 
 

ADULT RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: 
 

INSPIRING OUR ETHICAL AND SPIRITUAL LIFE: AN 
EXAMINATION OF WORLD RELIGIONS 

During our 2017-2018 year, our adult religious 

education class will be examining the religions of the 

world that give us inspiration to build our ethical and 

spiritual lives.  This class will examine the traditions of 

Egypt, Iran, India, China, Israel, Arabia and European 

Christianity.  Loosely based on Neighboring Faiths, a 

UUA curriculum for fifth and sixth graders, Rev. Capoor 

will be presenting new material from all of these 

areas.  There will be speakers from many of the faith 

traditions and field trips to their worship services 

within the Lehigh Valley.  The class begins on Sunday, 

September 17th at 9am in the RE Library.  Please tell 

Jansen Wendell (lec@uuclvpa.org) or Rev. Robin Capoor 

(robincapoor@msn.com) if you’re interested. 

 
MINDFULNESS PRACTICE GROUP 

(Tuesday evenings, 7:00 – 8:30pm, the Community Room) 
 

With the help of conscious breathing, we are able to 

touch and be nourished by the peace and joy that are 

available within and around us, in the here and now. 

With continued practice, we shall touch and understand 

the roots of the pain that lie deep within us, such as fear, 

anger, despair, thus making transformation and healing 

possible.  Contact Rev. Don Garrett at 

minister@uuclvpa.org, or Janice Lovegrove, co-leader 

610-882-1136, for more information. 

 
LONG STRANGE TRIP:  

2000 YEARS OF UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST HISTORY    

This set of 6 DVDs is available for loan (limit 2 discs at a 

time). It traces the history and evolution of 

Unitarianism, Universalism, and the merger of the two 

faiths into today’s Unitarian Universalism. Find out 

about how our “Uncommon Denomination”, from its 

roots in the Reformation to the American Revolution to 

the Civil War to the Transcendentalist Movement to the 

present. Contact Jansen Wendell to borrow one of them. 

. 

RE CALENDAR: JUNE 2017 

June 4: RE volunteer appreciation breakfast; end of year 
RE party in the gym. 
June 11: Multigenerational Worship Service and Flower 
Communion 
June 18: Summer RE begins: preK–6th grade, room 208. 
June 25 – Aug 27: Summer RE continues 
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WELCOMING YARD SIGN PICK-UP 
The Social Action Committee would like to thank 

everyone who purchased a yard sign!   Signs will be 

available for pickup during Coffee Hour on Sunday, June 

11 and Sunday, June 18. Additional pickup times will be: 

Friday, June 9, 5 p.m. - 7 p.m.  Sunday, June 11, Noon - 

2:30 p.m. Monday, June 12, 5 p.m. - 7 p.m. in the 

Community Room.  Please contact Beth Taylor at 

bethtaylor2037@gmail.com with any questions. 
 

 

SPRING FORWARD TO UUMAC 
Wondering where to go this summer for a respite from 

the chaos? Come to the UU Mid-Atlantic Community to 

recharge and relax with UUs from New Jersey, 

Maryland, Pennsylvania, and beyond. Spend a week on a 

beautiful university campus in southeast PA,  July 9-15. 

For more details, see uumac.org, or call Doug Belling 

202-420-1969, UUMAC Board Member.  

 

JUNE BOOK DISCUSSION 
The title of the book for the June discussion is Sisters In 

Law by Linda Hirshman. The author describes how 

Sandra Day O’Connor and Ruth Bader Ginsburg , the 

first and second women to serve on the highest court in 

the land, helped to transform the Constitution and 

change the landscape of America into a more equal 

place for women. We will meet on Sunday, June 11th in 

the RE Library at 12:00 noon. For more information 

please contact us at bookdiscussion@uuclvpa.org.  

 

JUNE MEN’S GROUP 

The June meeting of the UUCLV Men's Group will be 

held at 6:30 p.m. Monday, June 5 in the FM kitchen. 

Because we are nearing the end of the school term, our 

topic will be education. Let's reminisce about a teacher 

or teachers who greatly influenced our lives. What did 

they do? Also, let's look at what makes a good teacher, 

and what can be done to help our current educational 

system.   

 The UUCLV Men's Group is open to all UUCLV 

members high school age or older regardless of 

gender. Please bring food and/or beverage to be 

shared. For information, contact men@uuclvpa.org or 

Frank Claps at 610-346-7629. 

HANDICAPPED ACCESS ELEVATOR 
PROJECT TO PROCEED 
At the May meeting, the UUCLV Board approved a 

proposal from the Capital Projects Committee to build a 

Limited Use/Limited Access (LULA) elevator to provide 

handicapped accessibility to three levels of the church:  

the Community Room, the Sanctuary, and the RE/

Administrative level.  The proposed solution also 

provides the capability to offer access to the gym level 

when funds are available.   

 A LULA is a hybrid between and full-sized 

commercial elevator and a wheelchair lift.  It looks and 

rides like a standard elevator. The sole purpose of a 

LULA is to provide barrier-free access. 

 The cost of the project is estimated at approximately 

$194,000.  The amount of capital funding currently 

available is $157,000, which includes a $20,000 Chalice 

Lighter grant from Joseph Priestly District.  The Finance 

Committee and Board approved a supplemental capital 

fund raising campaign to raise additional funds to 

address the shortfall.  

 The project is expected to start in late summer and 

take approximately four weeks to complete. 

 
FOURTH FRIDAY FILM SERIES 
The 2017 FFF Series is presented by the UUCLV Social 

Action Committee at 7:15 PM in our community room! 

FFF promotes the common good as it relates to saving 

our environment, reversing economic inequality, and 

repairing our democracy so it works for everyone. The 

website is www.FFFInfo.blogspot.com. 

 We invite organizations to join us by co-sponsoring 

one or more of the presentations (publicize event, add 

expertise to the discussion). We hope local educators 

will connect with FFF programs that align with their 

curricula and/or interest. Contact Tom Ulrich at 610-

882-1136 or tomulrich@gmail.com for more information.  

 
 

June 23, 7:15 PM 

Minimizing Money's Role in our political system.  
 

July 28, 7:15 PM 

Program on Gun Violence Prevention.  
 

August 25, 7:15 PM 

Program on Public Education: Problems and 

Possibilities.  

mailto:bethtaylor2037@gmail.com
http://uumac.org
mailto:bookdiscussion@uuclvpa.org
mailto:men@uuclvpa.org
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JOIN US FOR A LINK PIZZA PARTY! 

Consider yourself invited to join us for the monthly UU-

Link Pizza & Mailing Party on Wednesday, June 

28th!  Every month, volunteers meet in the FM kitchen 

at 12 noon on the 2nd Wednesday after the 

3rd Sunday of the month for Link-folding, labeling, 

socializing and fresh, delicious pizza from Lehigh 

Pizza.   If you'd like to join in the fun and help out,  just 

RSVP to the office at uuclv@uuclvpa.org.  

 

HIDDEN UU TALENT SEARCH 

We are fortunate to have many musicians in the UU 

family who are willing to share their talents with the 

congregation during church events, including Sunday 

services.  

 A recent poll of members revealed that some 

members would prefer a more diverse musical menu for 

church. If you play an instrument, sing solo or 

participate in a group and would like to offer your 

services on a Sunday morning, please contact Larry 

Lipkis, Music Director, at lalipkis@morvian.edu or 

Janice Galassi, Music Committee Chair at 

janicegalassi@gmail.com. Please share your name, 

instrument or vocal part, and what kind of music you 

perform.  

 Our Music Director and/or members of the music 

committee will be happy to hear you or your group and 

fit you into an appropriate service. Instrumentalists 

and/or vocalists typically perform prelude, introit and 

postlude. Hymn accompaniment is sometimes included.  

We look forward to hearing from you.  

 

UUCLV OFFICE NOTES 
The deadline for the July issue of The UU-Link is the 3rd 

Sunday of the month:  June 18.   Please submit all 

materials to thelink@uuclvpa.org by Sunday evening.  

Submissions may be edited for length, format, etc. 

 Please remember to share your changes in address, 

contact info, etc with the Membership Committee at 

membership@uuclvpa.org, and to copy the office at 

uuclv@uuclvpa.org. 

 Materials for the 2016-17 Annual Report for the 

June 11 Annual Meeting must be submitted to the office 

at uuclv@uuclvpa.org by Sunday, May 28. 

 

JAZZ FUNDRAISER FOR HAVEN 

The jazz group Iced Coffee will 

perform tunes from the American 

Songbook, jazz standards, and more at 

the UUCLV on Sunday, June 4th.  

Doors open at 3:30 P.M., and 

admission is $10 at the door.  All 

proceeds go to HAVEN, the Lehigh 

Valley's only youth group for gay, 

lesbian, bisexual, transgender, 

questioning, intersex, and allied youth.   The Iced Coffee 

ensemble features Ron DeGrandis on bass, John 

Gackenbach on drums, Dave Heine on reeds, Tom 

Mondschein on guitar, Nancy Shumaker on keyboard, 

and George VanDoren on trumpet and flugelhorn.   

 

SHARED PLATE FOR JUNE 

This month the shared plate offering will be for our local 

LEPOCO Peace Center and it's summer day camp, who's 

mission for the last 50 years is to bring residents 

together to work on a range of problems that threaten 

peace and our planet.  

 

NATIVE PLANT SALE UPDATE 

We had the Spring Native Plant Sale during the weekends 

of 6/7/13/14 of May. Thank you to all of you who spread 

the word about the sale and who bought plants. We had 

approximately 150 customers of which 95% were from 

the community and not affiliated with the church. We 

had about 1200 potted plants in the sale. It was very cold 

and very wet during much of the sale.  

 A number of people helped with the plant sale, which 

included potting 700 plants, driving the 120 trays to the 

church, putting up the 10 tables up and covering them, 

setting  up for the sale, and selling. Helpers included 

Lorraine and Bernie Bujnowski, Sharon Beckhard, Linda 

Fredricks, Allen Zinnes and Ilse Stoll, Karen Hicks, Vickie 

Bastidas, Tom Repasch, Dora Davenport, Jansen Wendell, 

Jane Cook, Suzanne Drake, Martha Christine, Rosanne 

Amano, Linda Brown, Barbara Malt, Christy Roysdon and 

Josie Miserendino. I hope I did not  forget anyone. 

THANK YOU.  We donated about 10 plants each to 12 

environmental organization of the valley and made 

$4350 for the church. 

-- Ilse Stoll & Karen Hicks of the Green Committee 

mailto:uuclv@uuclvpa.org
mailto:lalipkis@morvian.edu
mailto:janicegalassi@gmail.com
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MY EXPERIENCE AT THE  
UU UNO CONFERENCE 

I’m Carolyn Wood and I had the 

immense privilege of attending the UN 

UNO conference in early April. It was a 

wonderful experience thanks to the 

open and energetic atmosphere that 

pervaded the event. This atmosphere 

was evident in the joyous welcoming 

worship service, as leaders from many 

faith traditions came together to center us in the spirit 

of love and justice.  

 The subject of the conference was disarmament, a 

complex and troubling issue that spans from nuclear 

weapons to drone warfare and gun violence. One 

memorable panelist discussed of the Black Lives Matter 

movement and the danger facing black men and 

women in our country. He described the power of the 

young protesters in Ferguson and challenged us to 

speak out against violence and hatred. Thus, while the 

subjects addressed at the conference were inherently 

upsetting, the speakers also provided empowering calls 

to action.  

 The difficult subject matter was balanced by a 

sense of community. Through small circle discussions, 

we were able to share our thoughts and draw strength 

from one another. The main youth workshop focused 

on engaging our spiritually in our work for justice. At 

the end of the workshop, youth were invited to share 

their own efforts in their communities. The responses 

flowed out: “our church is helping a Syrian refugee 

family”, “I’m trying to make our school a sanctuary 

school”, “I went to the Women’s March to stand up for 

our rights”, and many more. This moment—and the 

entire experience—truly gave me faith that we can 

change our world.   

THE CENTER & WALL STREET JOURNAL 
2016-17 Fiscal Year, Third Quarter Report 

 

The third quarter of our 2016-17 church fiscal year 

ended on March 31.  Cash flow is adequate although a 

bit lower than desirable.  Income is slightly ahead of 

where it normally is at this time of the year.  Expense 

continues to be held in check.  Selected specifics are 

tabulated  below. 

 As always, the need for income during the last 

quarter of the year is significant.  It is important that 

everyone who is able fulfills his/her pledge 

commitment for 2016-17.  If you are behind in your 

pledge payment for 2016-17, please make a pledge 

payment soon, preferably to fulfill your pledge.  To 

determine your remaining pledge "balance," please 

contact me or Assistant Treasurer Don Davis. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please contact me if there are any questions. 

  
Actual $ 

July-March 

2016-17 

Budget $ 

Year 
2016-17 

Actual $ 

July-March 

3-yr average 

Income       

Pledges 183,800 218,700 182,800 

Rentals 36,200 36,000   

Fundraising 20,700 26,000   

Plate 8,000 10,000   

Other 14,200 17,700   

Transfer from Reserves 0 11,500   

          Total 262,900 319.900 257,000 

Expenses 243,300 319,900 238,000 

Net Income 19,600 0 19,000 

Fund Balances $ 

Operating 18,400 

Reserves 64,900 

Capital 136,100 

Endowment 79,900 

Do you have an affinity for “numbers,” and are you 
enthusiastic about computer work? If so, you might be 
interested in in the important “treasury-related” 
activities of the church.  Also, the Finance Committee 
can always use “new faces” with an interest in money 
and fiscal matters.   Allen Zinnes, Don Davis, or I would 
be happy to discuss these “opportunities” with you. 

Help Wanted 

UUCLV ANNUAL MEETING:  JUNE 11 

Get out your calendars and note that the UUCLV’s 

Annual Meeting takes place at 11:45 on Sunday, 

June 11, 2017.  All members are welcome and 

invited.  Committee Chairs and others contributing 

2016-17 reports to the Annual Report must email their 

materials to uuclv@uuclvpa.org by Sunday, May 28. 

mailto:uuclv@uuclvpa.org
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